
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460 

 

November 17, 2022 

 
OFFICE OF THE 

EXECUTIVE SECRETARIAT 

 
 

 
Mr. Michael Ding 

America First Legal Foundation 

611 Pennsylvania Avenue, SE #231 

Washington, D.C.  20003 

 

Dear Mr. Ding:  

 

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency has processed your June 10, 2022, Freedom of Information 

Act request as EPA-2022-004717. This request is the subject of litigation in the case America First 

Legal Foundation v. U.S. Department of Agriculture et al., Case No. 1:22-cv-03029 (D.D.C.).  

 

You are seeking the EPA’s “strategic plan,” that was required by Section 3(b) of Executive Order 

14019 on “Promoting Access to Voting,” to be submitted to the Assistant to the President for Domestic 

Policy by September 23, 2021. The Office of the Administrator conducted a search and located the 

responsive record.  

 

Upon review of the responsive record, the EPA determined that the record is exempt from mandatory 

disclosure under Exemption 5. The three-page responsive record is withheld in full. 

 

This letter concludes our response to your request.  

 

If you have any questions concerning this response, please contact Laurel Lum, Trial Attorney at the 

U.S. Department of Justice, Civil Division, Federal Programs Branch, at Laurel.H.Lum@usdoj.gov or 

(202) 305-8177.  

 

In the meantime, please accept my gratitude for your interest in the EPA and our work to fulfill our 

critical mission to protect human health and the environment. 

 

       Sincerely, 

 

 

  

       Eric E. Wachter 

       Director 


